
 

TAROONA COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION Inc. 
 
President: Secretary: Janette Power 
Jill Hickie 8 Earlwood Ct, Taroona 
  Phone: 6227 8387 

          

 

Minutes of meeting held on Thursday, 9th August 2018 at Taroona Community 

Cottage 

 

Present: Janette Power, Fiona Rice, Alison Phillips (Acting Chair), Damian Devlin, 

Dal Andrews, Anne Parrott and Maureen Robinson. 

 

Apologies: Jill Hickie 
 

Minutes: Confirmation of minutes of 5th July, proposed Alison, seconded Maureen. 

 

Correspondence: 

In – Email from Dr Sue Robinson with Biosecurity Tasmania regarding 

programme to manage Rainbow Lorikeet numbers.  

- Email from Kingborough Ratepayers Association Inc. (KRAI) with 

their charter & advising of next meeting. 

 

Out  - 

Business Arising: 

 

1. IMAS – coastal track is now closed due to site development work, Jill advised the 

TCA via email that there has been soil dumped on the foreshore. Jill contacted 

the Kingborough Council planning to request they check the IMAS development 

site for compliance with the UTAS planning permit. Charlie to follow up on 

rehabilitation plans also as we are concerned about the future of indigenous 

plant communities. 

 

2. Plastic Wise Expo themed day on 20 October. Discussion on title ‘Taroona 

towards zero plastic’ is front runner but to be discussed further via email.  

Possible Venue – Bowlo is not likely to be made available 

- Community hall is booked and Janette to discuss with soccer club how they 

managed their Quiz night 

Panel – Oberon Carter, Anthony Hill, scientist x 2 +/- council rep -Anne to follow up 

Emu parade litter collection – Fi spoke with NRM (Nat Resource Management) & 

they are interested in running a beach clean-up for us. Council is supportive. Al will 

talk to schools once we have firmer details. Discussion about whether beaches in 

Taroona is the best spot, maybe school or other? 

Smart plastic – Damian is interested in promoting better choices and use of plastic 

THS – Janette to speak with Liam 

Pledge – for people to sign on the way out – Charlie to work on 

Takeaway businesses – Janette to compile a list of good options & also seek 

donations of prizes for the quiz 

 

Meet again – arrange via email 

 



3. Good karma Network traffic management – Janette will feed back KC funding 

response 

 

4. TCA purposes/objects - postponed 

 

5. Taroona Hall Management Plan – Jill’s comments noted, Dal discussed 

desirability of pondering the future of the Hall – Dal and Damian will have a 

chat 

 

 

Financial Report: 

On August 1st 2018 the TCA had a balance of $965.16 

Since my report of 1st July 2018, there has been interest of $0.34.  Ten dollars has 

been paid for TCA membership, $40donation, $20 for an advertisement in the 

newsletter and $50 for Chiton. One cheque is still outstanding for $30 for nibbles at 

the AGM.  

There are currently 58 financial members.  

 

Anne Parrott  

Treasurer 

 

Other Business: 

Dal asked about long-running Morris Ave works. 

Anne followed up with Charlie on request to write a letter asking for transparency from the 

council regarding the dog policy decision 

The date of the next meeting is Thursday 6th September 


